
All Saints Roman Catholic Church 
Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time – July 28, 2019 

11264 RT 97 N, Waterford, PA 16441 

Rev. Gregory Passauer, Pastor 

Deacon Thomas McAraw 

Lia Ghering, Parish Office 

 

Office/Rectory Phone: 

(814)796-3023 

(814)796-3025 - Fax 

Website: www.allsaintsrcc.org 

Email: allsaint@allsaintsrcc.org 

 

Office Hours: 

9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 

Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri. 

 

Mass Times: 

Daily at 8:00 AM as scheduled 

  (See schedule on next page) 

Saturday Vigil at 4:30 PM 

Sunday at  9:15 AM 

Holy Days at  8:00 AM and     

7:00 PM 

 

Confessions: 

Saturday 3:30—4:00 PM  

or by appointment 

 

Religious Education: 

Maria Burkley 

(814)969-2868 

Email:mariaburkley@allsaintsrcc.org 

 

Parish Registration Forms are 

available on the bulletin board in the 

gathering space. 

 

Bulletin deadline: 

10:00 AM Mondays, 

in writing, please. 

Myparishapp.com 



 
 

July 27, 2019 –  August 4, 2019 

 

   Sat.    7/27  4:30 PM   For the People of 

      All Saints Parish   

   Sun.   7/28  9:15 AM  Douglas Corron 

      (John and Jennifer Davis) 

   Mon.  7/29  8:00 AM  Louis DeMartino 

      (Elaine DeMartino and Family) 

   Tues.  7/30  8:00 AM  Leonard and Tillie Englert 

      (The Englert Family) 

   Wed.  7/31  8:00 AM  Communion Service  

   Thur.  8/01  8:00 AM  For all Fathers 

   Fri.     8/02  8:00 AM  Mark Borowy 

      (The Borowy Family) 

   Sat.    8/03  4:30 PM   Mary Pfadt Lombardozzi 

      (Fran and Al O’Connell) 

   Sun.   8/04  9:15 AM  For the People of 

      All Saints Parish   

JUST SAYING  -  

    After the Korean War ended, South Korea was      
left with a large number of children who had been    
orphaned by the war. We’ve seen the same thing in  
Vietnam, in Bosnia, and in other places. In the case    
of Korea, relief agencies came in to deal with the  
problems of having so many orphaned children.  
     People involved in this relief effort shared a  
problem they encountered with the children who  
were in the orphanages. Even though the children 
had three meals a day provided for them, they were 
restless and anxious at night and had difficulty  
sleeping. The workers soon discovered that the  
children had great anxiety about whether they would 
have food the next day.  
     To help resolve this problem, the relief workers  
in one orphanage decided that each night when the 
children were put to bed, the nurses would place a  
single piece of bread in each child’s hand. The bread 
wasn’t intended to be eaten; it was simply to be held  
by the children as they went to sleep. 
     It was a “security blanket” for them, reminding 
them that there would be provision for their daily 
needs. Sure enough, the bread calmed the children’s 
anxieties and helped them sleep.  
 
We generally take comfort in knowing that our  
physical needs are met, that we have food, or “bread,” 
for our needs. 
 
How do we respond to that reminder in the  
challenges of our daily lives and what does give 
us our daily bread mean for each? 
 
The petition for daily bread was about a new form of 
society, a new family in which all help each other to 
enable the continued proclamation of the reign of God. 
 
It is about a form of solidarity we call agape which 
means that each thinks in terms of the other, and that 
each asks what the other needs and then helps out  
accordingly. 
 
The goal of our communion in agape is to  
continue the apostolic work of proclaiming  
the Gospel through the actions of our lives. 
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The Regular Collection  
for July 21st was $ 1,669.00 with an additional 
$795.00 from online giving for a total of $2,464.00.  
Thank you for your continued support of our parish. 
 

 
The quarterly collection for the  
Waterford and Summit food pantries 
will take place this weekend, July 27 
& 28. Please be as generous as 
possible. 

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH: 

   Wednesday, 7/31  Communion Service    

   Thursday, 8/01  1:00 PM Companions on the Journey 

   Thursday, 8/01  7:00 PM Parish Council Meeting 

“Giving Greener”  
Are you trying to cut down on the paper you use?   
Is the check you write to our parish one of the few 
checks that you write anymore?  You can give  
greener by using our Online Giving Program.   
Simply go to our parish APP or our parish website at 
www.allsaintsrcc.org and click on the box at the top 
of the page that says “Give Online.”  You can set up 
the amount that you would like to give on a schedule 
that meets your needs and you never have to worry 
about writing another check, forgetting your  
envelope, or having cash in your wallet.  Our parish 
greatly appreciates all those who choose to give in 
this manner as it helps us maintain a consistent cash 
flow and pay all of our bills in a timely manner. 

 
 
Parish Council will meet this Thursday, August 1, at 
7:00 PM. All are welcome to attend council meetings. 
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     Maria Burkley—(814)969-2868 
      mariaburkley@allsaintsrcc.org 
 

All Saints Parish welcomes our new Religious  
Education Leader Maria Burkley! 
 
Could the Holy Spirit be moving you to share your 
faith with the children of All Saints Parish? Catechists 
are needed for the coming year for 3rd grade (First 
Communion) and 5th grade. Please contact Maria if 
you would like more information, or to volunteer. 
 
A Family Perspective 
Today’s gospel guarantees if we “ask” we will 
“receive,” perhaps not what we wanted but what our 
Heavenly Father knows is best for us. All the love we 
have for our children, God has for us and more. As our 
children trust us, we must trust “Our Father.”  

Readings for next Sunday, August 4 
ECC 1:2; 2:21-23; PS 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 AND 17;  
COL 3:1-5, 9-11; LK 12:13-21 

Parishioners and employees are encouraged to be  
cautious about sharing personal information:   
In this age when personal data can be misused by scam  
artists, please be aware that the Roman Catholic Diocese of 
Erie, clergy, and entities such as parishes and schools will 
never solicit your personal or business information by any 
method unless initiated by you. Should you receive an 
unsolicited request (including an email) for such  
information or a request for financial assistance including 
the purchase of gift cards of any type, exercise extreme  
caution. Contact the person or entity by using official  
contact information only. Do not use contact information  
provided in the potential fraudulent request. 

Check it out! The Diocese of EriE-news  
delivers news, features and photos from across the  
13-county diocese and beyond  to your inbox every 
Monday morning. Read archived issues and subscribe 
to the free digital publication on the Diocesan website 
or at https://www.eriercd.org/news/enewsletter.html.  

Companions on the Journey provides an opportunity for 
women to enhance their health and "journey through life" 
by focusing on the Mind, Body, and Spirit Connection. 
Through education, empowerment and encouragement,  
individuals take responsibility for their well-being and seek 
ways to achieve personal growth and optimal health.   
Meeting topics vary to support the interests of the group 
and also include social and outreach options. Please join us 
in the parish social hall on the first and third Thursdays of 
each month beginning at 1:00 p.m.  Our next meeting will 
be on Thursday, August 1st.  All are welcome.   
 
For more information about the group please contact  
Jennifer (864-4303) or Sandra (864-6850).  

Congratulations to All Saints Parishioner,  
Susan Colvin, who was recently welcomed as an  
Associate of the Sisters of St. Joseph.  
Susan completed a year-long formation and was  
welcomed as an Associate on June 23rd. 

Parish Picnic Pictures! 

Zabawa needs volunteers 
Looking for a great opportunity to help out over the     
summer and be involved in one of the most well-attended 
events in the Diocese of Erie? Holy Trinity’s Zabawa  
festival needs help with serving food. Organizers are 
looking for 10 to 12 energetic volunteers (teenagers and 
up) for each shift.  
Sign up for as many hours as you’d like by contacting  
Sarah at schermack@eriefamilylaw.com. High school  
students in need of service hours are welcome.  
 
Want to win a Mustang? 
The Erie Catholic School System is raffling a 1967 Ford  
Mustang Coupe. Only 4,800 tickets will be sold. Tickets 
are $20 each. See the flier on the bulletin for a picture and 
more details. For more information or to purchase tickets, 
visit www.ecss-raffle.org.  
 
Spaghetti dinner/car show scheduled at St. Boniface 
Save the date for a spaghetti dinner and car show Aug. 10 
at St. Boniface Church, 9363 Wattsburg Road, Erie.  
Dinner will be served from 4 to 8 p.m. The cost is $10 for 
adults and $5 for children. A car cruise-in also will be  
featured. Cars will line up at 3 p.m. There is a $5  
admission fee for exhibitors; free for spectators.  
Vote for your favorite car. Rain or shine. 


